Dear Parents and Carers,

Hello/Buna Zina

This month, we are returning to Romania for our language of the month, how time flies, we introduced the Year 1 and year 2 children to the Romanian language in February 2021! I wonder if they can remember any of the words from our previous routine work in the morning? Anyway, if you have any resources we would appreciate them for our school display. Thank you in advance for your continued support.



We are all excited that we will be participating in our Change Over Day on Wednesday 6th July, this is when all the children move to their new classes, Year 2 are visiting the junior school for the morning and even having lunch in the hall. We will be meeting our new Reception children too in small groups of 15 throughout the morning. All children have had the opportunity to share with us a friend whom they would work well with in their next new class. We also use a set criteria when building new classes; namely the level of SEND, gender, term of birth and EAL, so that the classes are evenly balanced. The children will find out their new classmates and teacher on Tuesday 5th July.

A HUGE thank you to everyone for the generosity today with our Cake Sale. We will endeavour to sell them next week too if we have any left overs.

Have a lovely weekend.

Best wishes, Mrs Rae Lee [Headteacher]

Safety/Siguranta

Please supervise children on the play equipment at the start/end of the day, so they are safe and happy. Thanks.



Pre School/Prescoala

Preschool children have been mark making this week, some children have enjoyed painting in the tuff tray, some children have started forming letters for their names.

We enjoyed recalling when we made pancakes at Preschool earlier this year and enjoyed doing this again on Thursday.

We also went in to the hall for **PE**. The teachers were impressed with how every child took off and put on their own socks and shoes, what fabulous self care skills!

We continued our 'phonics' activity in the hall of tuning into sounds of 'stop', 'freeze' and 'go', which we did with different ways of moving.

Next week, we are looking at books about starting school to support transition.

Year R/Receptie

This week in Class 1 and 2 we have been exploring clay to create coils and making clay models that use this technique. We have found out about British sculptor Antony Gormley and have been talking about his work.

In literacy we have written speech bubbles for the characters in the story of 'The Three Little Pigs'.

In maths we have been thinking about odd and even numbers and counting in twos.

Next week in our enquiry learning we will be thinking about which materials would be good to use to make a good aeroplane and testing them out!

Year I/Primul an

This week, Class 3 and Class 4 have been problem solver snakes, comparing and ordering numbers in maths.

In English, we wrote our alternative version of 'Jack and the Beanstalk', then were like Reflective Rex, editing and improving our sentences. We even got to be storytellers and read our story to the class!

In art we have been practicing the skills of pinching and coiling clay, and designing our sculptures.

Next week, we will make our sculptures from clay. In maths we are making number bonds to 100, please could you support your child with number bonds to ten, as some children still are not fluent with these yet. In English we will be writing questions and statements.

Year 2/ Anul doi

What a fun week we've had in Class 5 and 6! In English we've been planning our own version of the story 'The Runaway Chapatti' using adjectives and adverbs.

In **maths** we have been using a 100 square to solve missing number problems.

In PE we enjoyed using hockey sticks to dribble and shoot a ball.

Enquiry was fun because we rolled out a slab of clay. We weren't used to this material but wanted to know what it felt like to be a sculptor like Anthony Gormley.

Next week, we will get straight on with writing our own story of 'The Runaway Chapati' and make a clay sculpture, inspired from the visit we made to the Shuttleworth Collection.

Hartford Infant and Preschool Newsletter 36 1.7.2022

Pates/Patele	
Friday 8th July	Stay & Play for New 2022 Reception children [9.15am -10.15am on the front playground]
Friday 8th July	Annual School Reports shared online
Friday 15th July	Stay & Play for New 2022 Reception children [9.15am -10.15am on the front playground]
Monday 11th July	Healthy Week: children will need to wear their PE Kits all week [White t-shirt, blue or black shorts/leggings and suitable footwear i.e trainers] Monday: Taster Tennis sessions, Tuesday: ProKick Sponsorship event, Wednesday: Sports Day [9.15am-11.30am weather permitting], Thursday: Static bikes, Friday: yoga
Monday 18th July	New to Pre School in September Stay & Play event on front playground [9.15-10.15am]
Tuesday 19th & Wednesday 20th July	Y2 Leavers Assembly – 2 performances to allow 2 parents per family to attend [9.15am start]
Thursday 21st July	Last Day of Term

Healthy Week/Saptamana Sanatoasa

The week beginning **Monday 11th July**, we will have our annual **Healthy Week**, during this time the children will engage with lots of different activities to support their physical and mental well-being. This year we have invited the **ProKick Sports Challenge** into school. This organisation will organise a fun sponsored event for all the children to enter and raise money for the school and the charity. On **Wednesday 13th July** we will have our first **Sports Day** with visitors in over 2 years. We are inviting parents and carers to come along and support the children in their multi skill type activities on the back field. From 9.15am -11.30am approx. [weather permitting]. We will be selling refreshments but really need some volunteers to help out. If you are available to support for 10-15 minutes please see Mrs Cook in the office. We will also be having a **Taster Tennis** session with Huntingdon Tennis Club on the Monday, using the **HCL bikes** to blend some delicious smoothies and Mrs Ashcroft will be rounding off the week with a **yoga** session. Children will need to be in sports clothes all week. I will send out their Sports Day colours next week [e.g red or blue team], then the children can wear red or blue on Sports Day to support their team. How exciting!















